Homecoming

Coming

November 28

VOLUME XXXVI

FREED-HARDEMAN COLLEGE, HENDERSON, TENNESSEE

NOVEMBER 1, 1957.

NUMBER 2

Homecoming To Be November 28---FHC vs D.L.C.

PRESIDENT OF DLC IS SPEAKER FOR FALL MEETING NOV. 3-10

Athens Clay Pullias, president of David Lipscomb College, will conduct the fall meeting at the church of Christ in Henderson.

The meeting will be November 3-10 with morning services 9:55-10:35, weekday evening services at 7:30, and Sunday evening service at 7:00.



Pullias began preaching for churches of Christ in 1926.

Pullias attended David Lipscomb College, Cumberland University and Vanderbilt University. He was admitted to the Tennessee State Bar at 20 years of age.

He was appointed to the David Lipscomb faculty in 1934, and was appointed president of the college in 1946. He is still serving in this capacity, having had the longest continuous administration of any president.

Honor Group Chooses Officers

Alpha Gamma Delta, honor organization of Freed-Hardeman College, lists as officers this year Janis Plunk, president, Dewayne Shappley, vice-president; and Shirley Ann Hysmith, secretary.

There are seven members for the fall quarter. To qualify a student must have at least a 2.5 quality point average and must be a leader in campus activities.

Members for this quarter include the officers and Jo Ann Hodges, Arlene Hogan, Janice McCoy, and David Williams.

Charles Williams is the spon-

FIREWORKS DISPLAY TO BE ONE OF "FIRSTS" FOR SOPHOMORES

The sophomore class intends to inaugurate several "firsts" in this school year.

One of the "firsts" to be sponsored by the sophomores is a fireworks display at the Homecoming celebration November

Another first they are considering is the adoption of a Freed-Hardeman class ring. A committee has been appointed to compare prices and quality of different class ring manufac-

The class officers are Lee Becket, president; Raymond Allen, vice president; and Janis Plunk, secretary. The sponsor is Walker Whittle.

1958 Bible Lectureship To Be Held January 12-16

The program for the Freed-Hardeman College Annual Bible Lectureship set for January 12-16, 1958 lists an array of outstanding speakers and subjects.

Daily lectures will be given

Whittle Pushes Centennial

On November 24, a special section of "The Jackson Sun" will be devoted to Freed-Hardeman College and its Semi-Centennial Celebration.

This is just a part of the overall celebration plans, according to Walker Whitle, chairman of the Semi-Centennial Steering Committee.

On November 25 at 10 p.m. Russ Honeyman will interview representatives from Freed-Hardeman concerning the celebration on his newscast over WDXI-TV.

The "Chester County Independent" will devote a 4-page spread to Freed-Hardeman College in the near future.

Celebration slogan is "50 Golden Years of Christian Education".

Four Students Air Views On Toastmasters Program

At 7:30 pm, October 28, four FHC students participated in a panel discussion on the Toastmaster's Program over WTJS in Jackson, Tennessee.

Mr. Wallace Dunn; a prominent Jackson businessman, was the moderator for the discussion.

The program was entitled "College Panorama" and the panelists were Hugh Fulford, Ken Samuel, Landon Saunders, and Jo Ann Hodges.

by H. A. Dixon, president Freed-Hardeman College, Guy N. Woods of Memphis, Tennessee, Gus Nichols, Jasper, Alabama, and George Gurganus, Freed-Hardeman College.

Each afternoon there will be an open forum for problem discussion with Guy N. Woods, moderator.

A workshop for Bible teachers will be conducted each day by Brad Brumley.

A mission panel with Olan Hicks, chairman, will be a daily feature.

The theme for the lectures this year will be "The Church Through the Centuries".

NEA OF FHC NAME OFFICERS, SPONSORS

The Student National Education Association of Freed-Hardeman College, professional association for college students preparing to teach, announce officers for the school year. They are Clara Simpson, president; Sandra Felici, vice-president; Jean Baker, secretary; Janice Plunk, treasurer; Willadean Maness, reporter.

The name of the organization was changed in 1957 from Future Teachers of America to National Education Association.

Members are students who are planning a teaching career.

Membership is for the school

Membership is for the school year with dues of three dollars for local, state, and national fees.

Brad Brumley, chairman of the education and psychology department, is the NEA sponsor The crowning of FHC's Homecoming Queen will take place Thursday, November 28, at 2:00 in the Chester County High School gymnasium.

Her Royal Majesty will preside as the Freed-Hardeman Lions meet the David Lipscomb Bisons in the annual basketball battle.

Freed-Hardeman College 1957 Homecoming events will formally begin at 9:45 a.m. November 28 with a devotional service conducted in the Henderson Church of Christ.

Pat Hardeman

Pat Hardeman, Tampa, Florida is scheduled to speak on the

Congrats' To Student Council Representatives

FHC Student Council president this year is Calvin Conn, with Sandra Felici secretary.

Representatives include a girl from each of the girls' dormi-tories, Lois Baker from Oakland Shelva Chowning from Moffitt House, and Jean Rodewald from Stephens House; one boy from the boys' dormitory, Gilbert Alexander; a boy and a girl from the freshman class, Bob Fulmer and Martha Dunn; a boy and a girl from the sophomore class, Ronald McIndoo and Sandra Fowler; a boy from the third-year class, Ken Samuels; and a boy and a girl from the day students, Alan Highers and Janis Plunk.

The council meets with its sponsors twice each month. Sponsors this year are Robert Witt and Thomas Scott, appointed by the president of the college at the beginning of the school year.

Duties of the council include discussion of student problems, conducting student elections, and assisting in campus activities such as the crowning of the Homecoming queen.

subject "50 Years of Christian Education".

The Alumni Chorus, directed by Kelley Doyle, will sing. A box lunch dinner served in the college cafeteria, a performance by the FHC band and alumni group meetings are next in order on the agenda.

All high school juniors and seniors will be admitted free to the ball game at 2:30. Following the game refreshments will be served to all visitors in the cafeteria

A fireworks display will be presented on the athletic field at 6:15.

General Meeting

A general meeting will be held in the church auditorium at 7:00 p.m. with O. D. Johns, alumni president, giving the welcome.

A progress report by E. Claude Gardner will precede a presentation of FHC foreign students by H. A. Dixon and a talk on "contributing to the foreign student fund" given by G. K. Wallace.

Kelley B. Doyle will present the college chorus and quartet in several numbers.

Preliminaries
On Wednesday, November 27,
Homecoming preliminaries will
begin with the All-star touch
football game on the athletic
field. At 7:30 p.m. George Gur-

ganus will speak on "The Challenge of World Evangelism."

There will be a bon fire and pep rally on the athletic field at 8:50, followed by volley ball games between FHC faculty, alumni and students in the college gymnasium.

THESPIANS SELECT 26 NEW MEMBERS

Twenty-six new members have been selected as Thespians. Tryouts were held in the auditorium on Tuesday night, October 10 and continued October 11

New members include: Anita Rowlett, Dot Greer, Carolyn Lemmons, Bob Fulmer, Ann Rogers, Lynda Flippen, Kyo Ryoon Jhin, Delores Smith, Claudette Patton, James Carter, Jan Vaught, Jo Ann Hodges, John Paul Simon, Dorothy Russell, Willadean Maness, Bill Stanley, Philip Hall, Carol Casper, Vearl Jane Summers, Doris Dobbs, Betty Fox, Charles Westbrook, Betty Enoch, Judy McKensie, Betty Flowers and J. F. Wiles.

Mark Hicks is president; Dick Hackett, vice-president; Jo Ann Hodges, secretary and Arlene Hogan, treasurer.

Record Breaking Enrollment of 421

With late enrollment of students from Cuba, enrollment at Freed-Hardeman College has reached a record high of 421. 121 of these students are Bible majors.

The second largest group is composed of 92 business majors. 74 are pursuing a course of study in the education field.

Included are 45 liberal arts majors; 6 music, 4 physical education, 3 chemistry, 2 mathematics, 2 speech and 1 science.

There are 63 receiving preprofessional training. 25 girls are majoring in home economics

... AND THEY'RE GREEN, TOO!



GRAB THAT RACQUET! Proposed Tennis Courts at FHC are now fact and not fiction.

50 Golden Years of Christian Education

THE SKY ROCKET

Entered at the Post Office at Henderson, Tennessee, as second class matter under act of Congress, August 25, 1912.

Editor Jo Ann Hodges
Associate Editor Dot Greer
Clubs Editor Shirley Hysmith
Sports Editor Jay Lockhart
Business Manager Jimmy Williams
Sponsor Mrs. Carolyn Evanson

Reporters Ann Burgess, Lois Baker, Martha Dunn, Lynda Flippen, Carole Casper, Patricia Maynard, Carol Cochran.

NEEDED

... more boys interested in working for the SKY ROCKET.

Do you want your SKY ROCKET to be "henpecked" all year? If
not, then see the editor or the sponsor of the paper.

Don't wait, do it today so we can see more of a male viewpoint in our next issue.

Wait And Think

Wait! Before you start trying to outtalk everyone else at that popcorn party. Think! will I be disturbing someone in the next room?

If you have been confined to your bed sometime within the past few weeks, you have probably noticed the noise that goes on in the dorm. When you are a part of the commotion quite often you do not realize you might be disturbing others.

Remember, we should try to be as considerate of our big family in the dorm as we would be our family at home.

Support Those Lions

Sometime within the next few weeks, our 1957-58 basketball season will get underway and from all reports we are to have a very fine team.

So far this year, school spirit has been great; and the coming ball season will be another outlet to show your enthusiasm.

You can show your school spirit by by attending the games and giving all the support you can to the cheerleaders and band in their efforts to lead the boys on to victory.

We want to make this 50th Anniversary year the very best year ever for school spirit.

Start An Epidemic

Smiling is contagious. Quite often the old complaint pops up that "people don't speak to me or aren't even friendly."

Can you count on your fingers the number of people to whom you smiled and spoke today? If so, then maybe it is you who needs to be a little friendlier.

A bright, cheery smile and a kind, courteous word might be the thing to lift a person's spirits. Let's try to remember to take time to be a little more friendly, a little more kind, a little nicer and more courteous wherever we may be on the campus.

To have a friend, one must be a friend. Remember that smiling is contagious and you might be the one to start an epidemic.

SCOTT SPEAKS TO TRAINING CLASS

"Going Onward" was the subject of the first program that was presented to the Girls' Religious Training Class. By popular demand, from the second year girls, this "heart to heart" talk by Thomas Scott has been presented three consecutive years.

On October 21, Orlan Miller gave the girls something to remember and to apply to their lives in his speech "Three Things to Remember".

The officers are: Carol Cochran, president; Jean Newman, vice-president; and Linda Flippen, Lorraine Erickson, Joan Harwick, Betty Fox, and Delores Smith are the program committee.

Other programs to be presented are: "Teaching the Bible to Children", "Mo t h e r h o o o d", "Courtship, Marriage, and Divorce," "When Loved Ones Passon", "Growing Old In Christ", and "Teenage Problems".

Final Count For Fall Quarter Shows

29 States Represented

Final count reveals that students from 29 of the 48 states are enrolled in Freed-Hardeman for the fall quarter. Tennesseans are on top with a grand total of 173.

Ranking in order are Alabama 40, Mississippi 36, Kentucky 28, and Michigan 24. West Virginia is represented by 14, Illinois by 13 and Arkansas by 11.

Other students hail from Arizona, California, Colorado, Florida, Georgia, Indiana, Louisiana, Missouri, North Carolina, Ohio, Oklahoma, Pennsylvania, South Carolina, Texas and Wyoming.

Kansas, New Hampshire, New Mexico, New York, Virginia and Wyoming each have one representative.

Students from foreign countries total 12 with Cuba contributing 5, Japan 2, South Africa 2, Korea 1, Brazil 1 and Canada

Offbeat-

Seen around campus, new style umbrellas! Standing in the doorway of the cafeteria watching it rain so hard no one can get to the dorms.

"S'cuse us," speaks a muffled voice from behind. Then a huge pasteboard box walked by on six legs.

It seems somebody swiped the trash box from the basement of the girls dorm. No trash, but three girls thought it made a good umbrella.

"Take a ride?" "On that thing? "Me?" asked Gurganus. "Sure."

So around the quadrangle went the professor . . . on a hand truck, pushed by three freshmen.

The Golden Rule of Fractions: "Whatsoever you do to the denominator, do also unto the numerator." Witt.

Attention! Charles Brown wants his American History students to know that "starving time" refers to a period in Jamestown history and not their missing lunch periods.

Strange mumblings from second year students are being heard on campus these days: Reason: The first eighteen lines of Chaucer's Canterbury Tales in Middle English. One frosh's comment was: "Boy, does that stuff need patching up."

Actually Eugene England was trying to save Danny's life . . . When Zickefoose told his first aid class to try cutting off the pulse by applying pressure to the digitol pressure points, Danny Eubanks found that the thumb buried in his collar bone wasn't doing its job. It was on the wrong side.

Latest of the "Happy" songs sung in the cafeteria was "Happy Reunion" sung to Eugene Springer and Samantha Hall after they had served their full two weeks on campus.

....

A severe disease, called compasion, struck Robert Atnip early one morning and caused him to postpone the scheduled Biology test until Thursday. All students survived the shock.

Comment of the month.
Visitor: May I come in and see you?

Patient: Sure, come on in and get the flu.

More Animals In Dormitories Than Girls

According to actual survey, there are 208 stuffed animals in the girls' dormitories, and only 147 girls.

These animals come in many shapes, sizes, and classifications, including dogs, alligators and even octupi.

Shirley Edgeworth has a grizzly bear from the Smoky Mountains.

Sherry Huffstutter has Siamese twins which a roommate gave her last year at Harding College. She also has a Humpty Dumpty Egg.

A Florida alligator which belongs to Joyce Pinckley is one of the more dangerous animals in the dorms.

Monkeys, cats, rabbits, teddy bears, lions and tigers are also numbered among the occupants.

Speech Tourney Coming Up Next Month

The second annual Intramural Speech Tournament has been planned for the week of November 11-15, it has been announced by the Speech Department.

The tournament will be conducted after classes each day during the week. Competition is open to all students enrolled in the college. It is designed to promote interest in speech activities and to give all students the opportunity to participate in speech training.

Activities wll include Poetry Reading, Original Oration, After Dinner Speaking, Bible Reading, Extempore Speaking, Radio Speaking and Debate.

The tournament will conclude with a banquet on Tuesday night, November 19th, at which time some of the final contests will be held and awards will be presented.

FHC CHEERLEADERS ELECTED FOR 57-58

Seven students were selected last week to serve Freed-Hardeman College as cheerleaders for the '57-'58 basketball season.

Of the 15 that tried out, Jo Ann Hodges, Betty Flowers, Mark Hicks, Jerry Senn, Nancy Warner, Lynda Flippen, Shirley Milholland were chosen. Mary Rawls is first alternate.

The cheerleaders chose Jo Ann Hodges, head cheerleader and Mark Hicks, assistant head cheerleader.

Jo Ann Hodges, a second year education major, is the daughter of R. H. Hodges of Savannah, Tennessee.

Betty Flowers, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. W. R. Flowers of Mansfield, Tennessee, is a freshman education major.

Mark Hicks, son of Mr. and Mrs. Olan Hicks of Henderson is a sophomore liberal arts major. Jerry Senn, son of Mr. and Mrs. R. W. Senn of West Colum-

bia, South Carolina is a freshman Bible major.

Nancy Warner, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Leighton Warner of Detroit, Michigan, is a fresh-

man education major.

Lynda Flippen, daughter of
Mr. and Mrs. R. A. Flippen of
Lebanon, Tennessee is a sopho-

more education major.
Shirley Milholland, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Milholland of Little Rock, Arkansas, is a freshman education major.

Alternate Mary Rawls, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Porter Rawls of Warren, Michigan, is a freshman education major.

Hodges Appoints New Editors

Jo Ann Hodges, SKY ROCKET Editor, announced last week new appointments to the editorial staff.

Dot Greer has been named Associate Editor and Shirley Hysmith will be Clubs Editor.

Dot Greer, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. James R. Greer of White's Creek, Tennessee, is a first year education major. Dot graduated from Milan High School where she was Editor of the school paper.

Shirley Hysmith, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Ortha Hysmith of Henderson, is a sophomore Liberal Arts major. She is Assistant Editor of the college annual, and holds membership in Alpha Gamma Delta.

FHC Thespians Will Present 'Curious Savage'

Tryouts began this week for the Thespian's fall production, "The Curious Savage," by John Patrick. The play is a fanciful comedy in three acts.

Production date has been set for December 3 in the college auditorium.

The cast will include 5 men and 6 women.

Committees will be appointed next week to handle publicity, make-up, sets, and properties.

Music Groups Shape Up

Tryouts for the college quartet and sextet are in progress.

The quartet is all male; the sextet is composed of six girls. They will be selected by Kelley Doyle who will listen to each one as well as to various groupings of the contestants. He will then choose the ones which he thinks will blend together best.

Those who have signed up for tryouts for the quartet include Jim Phillips, Pat Phillips, Danny Eubanks, Jim Carter, Yoshio Inomata, Jimmy Williams, Dave Howell, Dan Thompson, Dan Jenkins, Foy Palmer and Charles Mussleman, Jr.

Wishing to sing in the sextet are Elizabeth Smith, Barbara Pate, Sandra Fowler, Sandra Felici, Shirley Ferguson, Shawn Sexton, Barbara Holcomb, Shelva Chowning and Lynda Flippen.

Hodges' Podges

By Jo Ann

Attention Students! Do you feel over-worked and think you need a vacation? If so, then read these eight cracker-jack ways to catch the flu.

First of all, you must find a friend who has it so badly he thinks his room is a merry-goround. Then proceed as follows: Sleep with him if it is at all possible. Eat with the same utensils, and drink from the same glass. And by all means, use the same towel and washcloth. Also you can go without a coat on rainy days; or get real hot, and then run out and wade in the closest mud puddle. Two sure ways to break down your resistance are to stay up all night and quit eating hot meals. Oh be sure and do not take the flu shots. Try all these suggestions and if you still don't have a red nose, a high temperature, a headache, a tubercular cough and watery eyes, then become resigned to the fact that you are unusually healthy and that fate is against your getting that vacation.

Say, how do you like the idea of all those potted plants in the library? If not, then you better get those twenty-five books you checked out for research purposes (THE TERM PAPERS) back on time. Why? Simple, the money collected from overdue books is paying for those plants. Miss Rainy reports that over six dollars has already been collected. Well, what do you want, a library or a florist?

McAllisters Featured November 14



Mr. and Mrs. Roy McAllister, duo piano team, will appear in concert November 14 at 7:30.

Mr. McAllister is chairman of the Piano Division of the Department of Music at the University of Alabama. He is soloist, chamber musician, and teacher

Mrs. McAllister divides her time between home and music, appearing in solo recitals, in concert with her husband and as accompanist.

BUFORD ENTERTAINS HOMEMAKERS' CLUB

On October 9, the officers of the Homemakers' Club met at Miss Buford's home for dinner. During that meeting plans for the freshman initiation, the selling of sandwiches in the girls' dorm, and a picnic were discus-

The club lists as officers this year Jean Newman, president; Sylvia Johnson, secretary; Dot Russell, historian and Beverly Porter, reporter.

Earlier in the year, Gail Beasley was elected president, but due to illness she had to resign.

OFFICERS ELECTED BY FRESHMAN CLASS

Freshman class officers for the 1957-58 session are Dan Jenkins, president, Yoshio Inomata,

The major works featured on the program are Brahms' Variations on a Theme of Haydn and a Sonata (1953) for Two Pianos by the contemporary French composer, Poulenc.

Other works on the program will be the Suite in D Major, Mozart-Saar; Scherzo from "A Midsummer Night's Dream", Mendelssohn-Phillip; The Blue Danube Waltzes, Strauss-Chasiins.

vice-president and Mary Jo Moore, secretary.

Mrs. Marian Starks and Ben Zickefoose were named class

Listed as number one project for the freshman class is the money raising to finance the junior-senior banquet. Plans are now being made for this

Compliments of

City Rexall Drug Store

Phone YU 9-2166

ALPHA TAUS HAVE 107 FOR FALL

The Alpha Tau Lambda Society has 107 members on the

roll for the fall quarter.

The officers are president, Phil Sumrall; vice-president, Don Starks; secretary, Jean Baker. Landon Saunders is on the trophy committee.

Their first chapel program this year portrayed the life of Chester, of "Gunsmoke" fame. A picnic at Shiloh Park was

held October 26.

YOUTH WANTS ... DONE BY PHI KAPPAS

The Phi Kappa Alpha Society 65 members strong, presented "Youth Wants to Know" as its first chapel program of the year. H. A. Dixon and E. Claude Gardner were guests on this information panel.

The following are Phi Kappa Society officers: Lee Beckett, president; Dewayne Shappley, vice president; Vicky Templeton, secretary and John Harris and Sandra Fowler, co-treasur-

Carol Cochran and Calvin Conn were elected sports captains to serve throughout the year. Dale Buckley is the spon-

SIGMA RHOS GIVE "TYPICAL NIGHT"

"A Typical Night in the Boys Dorm" was presented in chapel on October 24 by the Sigma Rho

Fifty-six members make up the Sigma Rho Society. The following have been elected as officers: Danny Eubanks, president; Jay Lockhart, vice-president dent; Arlene Hogan, secretary; and Betty Adamson, treasurer. Sherry Hufstutter and Jay Lockhart are the sports captains. George Gurganus and Kelly Doyle were chosen as sponsors.

Compliments of

City Ice Co.

Ice when it's hot-

Coal when it's not.

Japanese War Experience Told To Speech III By Herrin

witnessed on December 23, 1948," John S. Herrin told Speech III as he held them speilbound while he described the hangings of Tojo, Hirota and Dohihara.

"At the age of seventeen I entered the United States Army and soon afterwards arrived in Japan. On October 15, 1948, I was assigned to guard duty at Sugamo prison in Tokyo.

"I thought the assignment would be regular army guard duty, but was greatly surprised when I found that we would be guarding Tojo and other war criminals.

Trials Begin

"Our job began at 4 a.m. each morning when we arrived at the prison. At that time, the war criminals were transferred in armored buses from the prison to Yokohama where the Japanese War Criminal Trials were being held.

"Each day we were given a different prisoner so during those weeks I guarded Tojo, Hirota and many others whose names I cannot recall.

"On November 12, 1948, the International Military Tribunal in Tokyo rendered its verdict in the trial of Japan's Wartime Military and Civilian leaders on charges of the war crimes they had planned and brought about against the Philippines, the USSR and elsewhere.

To Be Hanged

"General Hideki Tojo, wartime premier, Koki Hirota, former civilian premier, and General Kenji Dohihara of Manchurian fame were sentenced to be hanged. Also, sixteen generals, admirals and civil leaders were given life imprisonment. Two others received terms from seven to twenty years.

"It has been almost nine years but I can still remember vividly December 23, 1948.... the date of the hanging.

"That night officers and high

officials from various countries

Henderson

Hardware Co.

Hardware

New & Used Furniture

and Appliances

Let us help you anytime

"Imprinted in my mind as and the guards made up two long as I live will be the sight I lines. The lines of men faced lines. The lines of men faced each other and extended from the prison door to the gallow which was set up in the court yard.

"My knees shook from the bit ter cold, and thoughts of whe ther or not I could watch those men die raced through my mind.

"I was fifth in line from the gallows so I could see their faces for a rather long period of time. As they walked slowly from the prison door toward the gallows, Tojo and Hirota never changed their calm expressions, but the Manchurian seemed

"At the platform, black hoods were placed around their heads. Then, in succession each was led up the steps, turned around and the noose was neatly placed around his neck. The officer in charge of the prison pulled a rope that released the floor under the prisoner's feet.'

PHILOS DOUBLE SINCE LAST YEAR

Membership of the Philoma-thean Society this year is almost double last year's count.

Dick Hackett is president for the first six weeks, Sylvia Johnson, first vice-president, Mark Hicks, second vice-president, Janice McCoy, secretary, George Dumas, sports captain and Bill Lambert, representative to the trophy committee.

The committee appointed to write the history of the society include Shirley Hysmith, Tish Maynard, Carol Casper, and Mary Kay Edwards.

The first chapel program this year was called "Fifty Year: Ago, the Present and Fifty Year: in the Future."

An outing at Shiloh Park is planned for the near future.

GOSPEL TRACTS



More than 3,700,000 copies; 16 tracts: \$1.50 per hundred.

SAMPLES FREE. W. A. Bradfield

Henderson, Tennessee

Compliments of

Johnson Lumber Co.

"Same location

since 1906"

Compliments of

Smith-Vernon Mercantile Co.

"Henderson's Store of Quality" The Store with a Christian Atmosphere.

Henderson, Tennessee

Compliments of

Melton's Barber Shop

Henderson, Tenn.

J. F. Mitchell And Co.

Star Brand Champ Hats, Shoes, Dry Goods, Claussner Hosiery, Converse All-Star Basketball Shoes.

Henderson, Tennessee

Compliments of

Guinns Food Market

Henderson, Tenn.

Compliments of

First State Bank

Henderson, Tennessee

Member Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation

Phone YU 9-2161

Compliments of

Bell's Drive-In

"The friendliest place to eat and meet your buddies."

We boost Freed-Hardeman.

Henderson, Tennessee

Compliments of

The

Frances Shoppe

Exclusive Ladies'

Ready-to-wear

112 North Church Street

Phone 7-1621 Jackson, Tenn.

Intramurals Swing Into Action On FHC Campus



Dick Palmer of the Sigma Rhos and Paul Logan of the Phi Kappas go up for a pass in a game played October 11. The Sigma Rhos won 8-2.

The intramural program on the FHC campus got underway the week of October 1 with competition in touch football, tennis, and horseshoes.

TOUCH FOOTBALL

The touch football program has been very interesting thus far with close scores and exciting games. The Philos are now in undisputed first place since beating the Sigma Rhos on October 24. The Sigma Rhos are in second place and the Phi Kappas and the Alpha Taus are tied for third place.

The Philos showed much strength, both on offence and defence, by beating the Sigma Rhos and the Alpha Taus by big margins. The good organization and team work of these boys have been a big factor in

their success thus far.

The Sigma Rhos have slipped by the Phi Kappas and the Alpha Taus and will be trying for their first win over the Philos.

The Alpha Taus have managed a win over the Phi Kappas and will be seeking their second win when they meet the Philos on October 31.

The Phi Kappas upset the top-ranked Philos in their first outing and have shown that they can compete with the best.

Not only can we look backward to exciting football, but we can expect more in the future, as winner of the touch football crown is not yet determined.

As we go to press the football standings are as follows:

tourientipo erro no romo un.								
Philo	1000	or had	3	1	0			
Sigma	Rho	***********	2	2	0			
Alpha	Tau		1	2	1			
Phi Kappa			1	2	1			

FHC Lions Prepare For Opener Against Bethel

The FHC basketball boys have been practicing hard for a number of weeks preparing for their opening game against Bethel on November 11.

The Lions have a tough twenty-four game schedule this season with eleven contests at home and thirteen away.

Robert Witt, college athletic director, announced this week the basketball schedule.

TENNIS

The tennis singles championship will be decided within the next few days. The men's playoff will be decided between Eugene England of the Phi Kappas and Phil Evanson of the Philos.

The women's champion will be decided between Edith Wilkenson of the Phi Kapaps and Janice Plunk and Sylvia Johnson of the Philos.

HORSESHOES

George Dumas of the Philos and Jerry Bogle of the Alpha Taus will play the deciding match in horseshoes this week. The winner of this match will be declared champion.

1	
November 11 — Bethel	HON HON
November 16 — Bethel	An
November 18 — Northeast	Away
November 21 — Itawamba	HOME
November 23 — U. T. M. B.	HOME
November 25 — Itawamba	Away
November 28 — Lipscomb	HOME
December _2 — David Lipscomb	Away
December _9 — Lambuth J. V.	HOME
January .6 — Paducah	номі
January 7 — Athens	Away
January _9 — Northeast	HOME
January 13 — Memphis State Freshmen	Away
January 20 — Murray State Freshmen	Away
January 24 — Martin	Away
January 30 — Athens	HOME
January 27 — Harding	
February 1 — Union Freshmen	Away
February 3 — Paducah	Away
February 6 — Union Freshmen	
February 10 — Martin	
Febrary 11 — U.T.M.B.	
February 14 — Harding	
February 17 — Lambuth J. V.	

Compliments of

Essary Barber Shop

Complete Line of Tonics and Shampoo

Henderson, Tenn.

Quality Cleaners

There is no substitute for Quality.

Henderson. Tennessee Phone YU9-2181

Or contact your dormitory representative.

Compliments Of Henderson

Variety Store

AND
Tucker's

Beauty Shop

Henderson, Tennessee

Compliments of

Bolton Motor Co.

Your Ford-Mercury Dealer Sales—Service

Oscar Freeman W. C. Morton Mrs. C. H. Bolton

Compliments of

Bishop's Grocery

346 White Avenue

Henderson, Tennessee

Watkins Jewelry And Gift Shop

Diamonds, Watches and Costume Jewelry Gifts for all occasions Phone YU 9-2670

Henderson, Tennessee

B & G Dry Goods Co.

Store of Honest Values

If you wear it, we have it.

Gibson's

For everything you wear

"We sell only quality clothing."

Henderson, Tennessee

Compliments of

Peoples Cleaners

Phone YU 9-2151

Compliments of

U-Tote-'Em Super Market

Free Parking

Compliments of

Roland Studio

Camera Shop

Everything in Photography Records and Record Players

Chester County Independent

Printers — Publishers Stationers And Office Supplies Phone YU 9-2571

Compliments of

Graves Esso Station

Where everyone is always welcomed.

Phone YU 9-2527

Callis -McCallum

Dry Goods

Clothing

Shoes

Phone YU 9-2676

Compliments of

The Kiwi Shop

Best on earth
Plate lunch at noon —
Home cooked Pie
"Biggest" Little eating place
in town.

Mr. & Mrs. John Hodges

Compliments of

Griffin's Flower Shop

Phone YU 9-2202
"Flowers for every occasion"

We telegraph flowers. Henderson, Tennessee